
Republican & Democratic 

PRESIDENTIAL PREFERENCE PRIMARIES 

TUESDAY, APRIL 2, 2024, 6:00 am to 8:00 pm 

at KILLINGWORTH ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

4 EARLY VOTING DAYS at KILLINGWORTH TOWN HALL 
Early Voting Hours - 10:00 AM to 6:00 PM 

 

TUESDAY, MARCH 26 
WEDNESDAY, MARCH 27 

THURSDAY, MARCH 28 
SATURDAY, MARCH 30 

 

* Connecticut is a closed primary state. Therefore, YOU MUST BE A REGISTERED 
DEMOCRAT TO VOTE IN THE DEMOCRATIC PRIMARY and YOU MUST BE A 
REGISTERED REPUBLICAN TO VOTE IN THE REPUBLICAN PRIMARY. 
 

* THE DEADLINE FOR REGISTERED VOTERS TO TRANSFER FROM ONE POLITICAL 
PARTY TO ANOTHER TO VOTE IN THEIR APRIL 2nd PRIMARY HAS PASSED. 
 

* IF YOU ARE AN UNAFFILIATED VOTER (ie – registered to vote but not enrolled with a 
political party) and wish to enroll in a party to vote in that party’s April 2 primary: 
• you have until 12:00 noon on Monday, March 25 to file a voter registration 

application in-person with Registrars of Voters to enroll in that political party, 
• or mail-in a voter registration application that must be postmarked by Friday, 

March 15 to enroll in that political party, 
• or complete an on-line voter registration application to enroll in that political 

party at https://voterregistration.ct.gov/OLVR/welcome.do which must be 
received by Registrars of Voters by Friday, March 15. 

 

* IF YOU ARE NOT ALREADY REGISTERED TO VOTE and wish to vote in a primary, you 
have until Friday, March 15, from 12:00 noon to 2:00 p.m., to file a voter registration 
application in-person with the Town Clerk or Registrars of Voters. 
 

* IF YOU DO NOT REGISTER TO VOTE BY MARCH 15, you may file a voter registration 
application during the early voting period above in-person with the Registrars of Voters 
or at the early voting location by noon the DAY BEFORE you want to vote to (1) enroll 
in a political party and (2) vote during early voting hours starting the next business day. 
 

* SAME DAY REGISTRATION AND VOTING IS NOT AVAILABLE ON APRIL 2ND. 

https://voterregistration.ct.gov/OLVR/welcome.do

